
Seasons Greetings in the wonderful name of our Lord 
and Savior, Jesus Christ! Beth and I want to wish 
each of you a very Merry Christmas and a 
wonderfully Happy New Year! 

As we all know, 2020 and 2021 were 
challenging years, and 2022 looks like 
another wonderful opportunity to see the 
Lord work in many lives! It is our prayer 
that He will use you there and us here to 
be a blessing to many in this coming year. 
This could be the year that Jesus comes! 

During the month of November, Truth Baptist Church 
had its first Missions Emphasis Month. It was a blessing 
to see God work in the hearts of the new believers as 
they began to get a vision of what the Lord can do 
through them in the area of missions. 

The theme for the month 
was basically “Let Your 
Light Shine” (Enciende 
Una Luz in Spanish). It 
was the first time for most 
of the people to ever hear of 
Faith Promise giving and 
even to understand the 

concept of missions on a personal level.  

For the last weekend of our emphasis, we had a Peruvian 
missionary that has served 7 years in Morocco as a 
missionary to the Muslim people who will be returning to 
work in Spain with the Islamic immigrants there. It was a 
blessing to see how God has been working through them in 
such a difficult area of the world. 

The members of the church were excited about the 
prospects of supporting a missionary to another country. 

Many expressed their gratitude to God for 
sending a missionary to San Ramón which 

resulted in their own salvation. Now they 
have an opportunity to do the same for 
someone else.  

The Faith Promise for 2022 was just 
over $250.00 per month for this small 

church! Praise the Lord for what He is doing 
in the lives of these new believers! 

Since the pandemic began in March of 2020, all of our 
Bible college classes have been online, with students 
from numerous places in Peru, Mexico and Central 
America. The only exceptions this year have been the 
week-long intense courses among the Yanesha Indian 
tribe about 3 hours away. Praise the Lord that there 
continues to be fruit and teachable spirits among this 
group of believers.  

We do covet your prayers as we are looking forward to 
being able to begin in-person college classes here in San 

Ramón starting in early 2022. There are still several 
challenges that need to be met for that to become a reality, 
but we are trusting the Lord to open each door along the way. 

Facilities to house the first students are still not “in place”, 
but there are a few positive options that we are praying 
about. Please make this a special matter of prayer in the 
next few weeks! 

Thank you for your faithful prayers for our ministry here. 
Souls are being saved, lives are being changed and the devil 
is fighting “tooth and nail”! Even so, Lord Jesus, come! 
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